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Dear Parents 









            
               January 17th 2020

Newsletter 1

The new term is well underway and we are all looking forward to Science week next week. It’s a wonderful time when children enjoy working scientifically using many everyday objects. Ian Lambert of “Science Wizards” shares his amazing scientific knowledge for each workshop enabling the children to investigate the experiments fully. Thank you to everyone who has volunteered to help with the workshops. A new time for our curriculum workshops is being trialled next week. I would welcome feedback following the timing of this session. Please do let the office know if you are able to attend.

Class topic webs along with home learning information have been circulated today. Please take time to read as there are many research opportunities that could be undertaken. The weekly news sheet provide detail at subject level and are emailed to families each Friday. You will always find all information on the school website. Drop-ins resumed today which is an excellent time to share the week’s learning with your child. It is also time to celebrate what your child can now do as part of growth mindset. Praising effort is a key aspect of perseverance in increasing knowledge and skills. This is the term in which through effort in PSED and curriculum learning children can really flourish.

Staff news

I am delighted to welcome Mrs Stevenson’s return to Holly Class following her maternity leave on Friday 14th February. Mrs Stevenson will be working three days a week (Wednesday to Friday) Mrs Beavis will continue to work two and a half days a week in Holly Class; her Tuesday afternoon in Apple class will remain unaltered.

Platinum Boot

As a New Year’s resolution, Ewhurst Infant School have invited all families to take part in our Challenge to help raise our physical activity levels.  The Challenge started last Monday and is causing great excitement in the playground at drop off!  There has been an excellent start and Mrs West is delighted to receive a number of “boot” pledges and would love to see more.

Ewhurst School Governors Grand Quiz & Auction – Saturday 28th March 2020 

A reminder to book your table for the Grand Quiz and Auction, you can do this by contacting the Governors email which is govenors@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk .

Forest Schools Dates
Please be reminded that warm coats (and waterproofs) are essential at this time of year as the children are outside for at least an hour even in rain.  Apple and Holly classes will be continuing their sessions in our Jubilee Garden, and Cherry class will be down at Sayers Croft.

	Holly
	January 9th
	January 23rd
	February 27th
	March 19th

	Cherry
	January 16th 
	February 13th 
	March 12th 
	April 2nd


School Council

The new School Council members for this term are:

Apple –Florence, Freddie; Holly –Peake, Ellyia; Cherry – Maggie, Isobel, Hannah, Holly 

At our first meeting the new members are keen to meet with Debbie to plan a special lunch voted for by all the children.  They will be writing to the Ewhurst Parish Council and inviting them to visit the school. Sport Relief Day on Friday 13th March is the nominated Charity this term and an opportunity to attend school dressed as a sporting hero.

J.A.M. Club

You may spot some decorated stones created by the J.A.M. Club around the school. Each stone is decorated with one of our school values. At the next meeting we will be planning an Assembly for later this half term. 

Autumn Term Parental Questionnaire

Many thanks to everyone who participated in this online survey. 48% of you did. The results are as follows:

100% strongly agree or agree to the following statements:

My child is happy in school.

My child feels safe in school

My child is well looked after at school.

My child is taught well at this school.

The school helps me to support my child’s learning.

The school helps me to develop a healthy lifestyle – being physically active and having a growth mindset.

The school makes sure it’s pupils behave well.

The school deals effectively with bullying/unacceptable behaviour.

The school is well led and managed.

The school responds well to any suggestions and concerns raised.

The school meets my child’s particular needs.

I would recommend this school to another parent.

Overall I am happy with my child’s experience at this school.

96% strongly agree or agree to the following statements:

My child uses the six school values: love, friendship, respect, honesty, community and perseverance in their lives.

93% strongly agree or agree to the following statements:

My child makes good progress at school.

The school informs me about my child’s progress.

My child receives appropriate homework for their age.

A selection of parental comments will be shared on the website.

Pupil Premium and Free School Meals
The government provides universal free school meals for every child in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 in state-funded schools.  However, although meals are provided free of charge, it may still be beneficial to you (if you meet the criteria) to apply for the FSM Entitlement (known as Pupil Premium).  For every child in receipt of this entitlement, the school receives an extra £1320 in funding and this money is used to support that child to access free school trips, Forest Schools, swimming sessions, after-school clubs and theatre visits, and it is an important funding stream for every school.  The qualifying criteria for Pupil Premium are:

1. Income Support

2. Income Based Job Seeker’s Allowance (IBJSA)

3. Support under part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

4. Child Tax Credit, provided that their annual income is less than £16,190 and they are not in receipt of Working Tax Credit. 
5. The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit.

6. Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

7. Universal Credit 


You are welcome to speak to Mrs Walmsley in the office to discuss your 

entitlements in confidence

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher
Awards  10.1.2020–  A good start to the term


Star of the Week


Apple 		Holly		Cherry


Amy		Alfie		Sofia


Headteacher’s Award


Florence	Oli		Poppy


Axel		Hania		Reef


William		Sofia		James





Awards  17.1.2020 –  Religious Education


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Ted		Leonie		Kit


Headteacher’s Award


Thalia		Henry		Hannah


Tombi		Esther		Trudeke


Charlotte	Harris		Lara








